

Sandwick Community Council

Minute of Meeting held at 7:30pm on Tuesday, 28th September 2021.
Meeting held through Zoom

Members Present	Bryan Peterson (interim Chair), Yvonne Malcolmson, Mairi Smith
In Attendance:	Cllr Allison Duncan, Cllr George Smith, Ana Arnett (SIC), Graeme Garrick, Linda Nicolson
Clerk	Heather Grieve
Apologies	Michael Duncan, Cllr Robbie McGregor, Katrina Sandison (Lerwick Police)
<u>Agenda Item</u>	<u>Narrative</u>
Declaration of Interest	Chair asked for declaration of Interests. None Declared.
Police Report	No police report was received for August.
Approval of Previous Minutes	The Minutes of the previous meeting, held on 31 st August 2021, were approved. Proposed by Yvonne Malcolmson and seconded by Mairi Smith.
Matters Arising	Sandwick Community Council Development fund now open to applicants. Application forms available from website or from the Clerk.
Planning	Planning application 2021/292/PPF no objections from members.
Finance Report	The Financial Report dated 20 th September 2021 was distributed to members. Heather and Bryan have sent off paperwork to be added to account.
Correspondence	No correspondence requiring action.
Shetland Community Benefit Fund	Application received and approved in full.

**Any other
Business**

- a) Chair welcomed Linda and Graeme, whom will be joining the community council as elected members.
- b) Councillors discussed co-opting the 3 vacancies, members will contact those interested and invite along to next meeting.
- c) Contact information requires updating on website, no personal details will be available as all correspondence will go through the main email address sandwickcc@hotmail.com
- d) Concerns from Sandwick Resident were raised regarding the pavements for Proposed COOP Development. Members have agreed to draft a letter reiterating concerns regarding pavements and crossings.
- e) Hoswick blind corner update – this will be carried forward to next meeting
- f) Vandalism and graffiti at park and Central Bus stop. Cllr George Smith could update that it had been reported to the council and a new panel for the bus stop had been ordered to replace broken one.
- g) Concerns were raised around the dangers at Broonies Taing Pier, members will raise their concerns regarding the dangers.
- h) Concerns were raised by the community regarding access to bottle banks due to cars in poor state, discussion resolved that police could be contacted to monitor this area.

**Carried forward
pre Covid 19**

- (i) Photos on website – decision has been made to refresh website and then make a decision regarding photographs after. This will be on going.
- (ii) SYCC Update – Heather is part of committee and able to link between SYCC and councillors, Positive reopening since Covid 19 with increases in numbers attending youth club. Committee looking to increase usage of building and develop a plan of on-going repairs.
- (iii) Senior Pupil Council invitation – suggested to Liaison with Liam Brannan and parent council for there support.

Meeting closed at 9pm

The next Zoom meeting set for 7:30pm on Tuesday 26th October.

DRAFT

DRAFT

DRAFT

DRAFT